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s::;;?me T L My name is Suzanne Martin and I have lived in Annapolis, Maryland for 17 years in
District #30A. I am the founder and President of the Annapolis Immigration J ustice

%‘% Network (AIIN)- a grass roots, all volunteer organization serving residents of Anne

M,ﬂf Sielts Arundel County. I share this testimony on behalf of the Annapolis Immigration Justice

Monica Rausa Williams Network.

i . - . .
LML,”‘Q"‘L““‘—”M irector Our non-profit formed in 2017 and since then, AIJN has served over 300 residents in
Tonya Foley Anne Arundel County. Since mid-2018, we have provided financial assistance totaling

: e over $180,000 in legal fees. AIJN has served non-detained as well as detained
Gabriela Kahrl immigrants. In addition to financial assistance, we also have a case management team

Maryland Carey that has helped people in pro se situations to fill out asylum applications, work permit
imogration Clinic applications, and any other paperwork needed as part of their immigration process.
Through my work over the last few years, I strongly support SB527. 1 believe it will
help keep families together in Anne Arundel county while still providing an additional

tool for accountability.

SB527 will ensure that Probation Before Judgment (PBJ) in Maryland will not lead to
unintended consequences for our immigrant neighbors. The Maryland Legislature
recognized the value of holding an individual accountable for their actions without
attaching the lifelong consequences of a criminal conviction. Those consequences are
often even more dire for our immigrant neighbors. Unlike Maryland state law, federal
law currently treats a PBJ in Maryland as a criminal conviction, which could
ultimately lead to deportation for some people. The resulting pain of permanent
separation from family, community, and home goes far beyond what the Maryland
 Legislature intended for PBJ. SB527 will simply bring PBJ in line with the Maryland
" ¢’s original intention. For these reasons, I fully support SB527 on behalf of

w organization serving greater Annapolis and Anne Arundel County, Ma
) 1 . Maryland
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